       
    
Christmas Newsletter 2018

1. Christmas Newsletter   

 
Dear Parents/Carers,
As we come to the end of our Autumn Term, I would like to wish you a very peaceful and happy Christmas. Having worked hard all term, the pupils will be ready for a break and the opportunity to recharge their batteries (whilst wearing yours out no doubt!). We've had a busy and productive term with lots to tell you about and also a few reminders to give. 


 



TRIPS and Activities 
Slice Project -ACE have continued to work with ‘The Slice Project’ run by our colleague Sarah Spoor.  Our amazing photography collection from ‘Through my eyes ‘project is displayed in Time Out, showcasing the fantastic talent of our students.
This term we have been given the opportunity to visit the ‘John and Yoko’ Exhibition at the Liverpool Museum and participate in workshops to create music and art pieces to express their ideas around ‘Peace’.

SCHOOL PARLIAMENT. Pupils have   been to the Town Hall and worked with over 200 other pupils from around the city. This is really beneficial as it gives our students a voice in matters that affect them and allows them to initiate change.  
  
Children in Need
Students raised £100 for CIN by paying to wear their own clothes and selling cakes. Well done!

Christmas Jumper Day
Students have supported Save the Children’s Christmas jumper day and have worn either festive wear or own clothes, paying £1 to raise money for this worthy cause.

Christmas Panto- Students watched the performance of Snow White at the Epstein on the 14th December.  All the students had a fabulous experience. (Oh yes they did)

Last day arrangements
Student will arrive at 9-30 on Thursday 20th December where they will be treated to FESTIVE FUN. There will be a range of activities to get them in the holiday spirit. The school will close at 12.20pm 
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[image: Image result for a christmas carol][image: ]Science-This has been a very exciting term in science. KS3 have been learning about smoking, alcohol and drugs and the impact they have on human health worldwide. 
Year 9 have started to work on Cell Biology which is the first unit of their GCSE course, learning to use a light microscopes and create specimen slides using iodine.
 Year 10 and 11 have managed to grow their very own microorganism culture dishes and investigated the effectiveness of a range of antibiotics and antiseptics. Maths has been a big focus in science this term also has it is now tested regularly within the biology exam papers. 
.

 

Subject news.


	
English-This half-term KS3 have been studying the novels ‘Great Expectations’ and ‘Oliver Twist’. The students are looking at plot, character and social context, producing some great work!
In KS4 students have been working hard on their GSCE’s, including the study of ‘A Christmas Carol’ and have been practising their reading skills which will help them prepare for the real thing in the not too distant future.     
History-KS3 students have been learning about the Tudor Dynasty and deciding whether Henry VIII should be remembered as a ‘Martyr or monster’. 
Y9 have been following the journey of African Americans from slavery to freedom and finally to equality. We have looked at key individuals such as Martin Luther King and Rosa Parks and examined the role they played in the fight for civil rights.
Y10’s have studied life in Nazi Germany and completed their internal assessment for this award.
Y11’s are just on the verge of completing their medicine unit, examining medical advancements that took place during WW1 on the Western Front.   




















PE- This term at ACE we have been able to offer our Year 9 and 10 pupils the opportunity to have PE lessons. The lessons are taught by PE teacher Kev Gauden and have been thoroughly enjoyed by all pupils. This term pupils have built up their skills in wheelchair basketball and also enjoyed playing table tennis and football. We are so proud of their enthusiasm and team spirit.













[image: J:\Photos\__ACE PHOTOGRPAHS__\2018\PE\IMG_0878.JPG]  Revision Alert!- We would like to take this opportunity to be a bit of a Christmas Grinch and remind all our Y11 students to make the most of this break to organize their revision, ready for mock examination at the end of January.
 




                         Youth Mental Health First Aid (MHFA)
In line with national guidelines, we now have a Mental Health First Aider at ACE, Natalie. Youth Mental Health First Aid (MHFA) courses are for everyone who works with, lives with or supports young people aged 8-18. They teach the skills and confidence to spot the signs of mental health issues in a young person, offer first aid and guide them towards the support they need. In doing so, you can speed up a young person’s recovery and stop a mental health issue from getting worse. We want to help shape a future where mental health is treated as a normal part of life, in the same way as physical health. A future where every young person has access to support if they need it.

ACE Swap Shop
In this society of ‘fast fashion’ and ‘throwaway culture’, we wanted to show our pupils that they could make a difference by the way they act. Natalie organised a ‘Swap shop’ where the pupils and staff brought in clothing and household items they no longer use, and were able to swap these for something else. Rachel even brought in two clothes rails to make our own shop look extra authentic! As it was so successful, we will be holding another Swap Shop after Christmas!
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We are also proud to announce that we are now part of the ‘red box project’. Our pupils have access to free sanitary wear at all times, thanks to this locally based charity. You can find more information about this great initiative at www.redboxproject.org [image: See the source image][image: See the source image]

College Visits- Every Thursday one of our LSAs Rachel and John McGrath, one of our CAMHS Key workers, have been taking pupils on college visits. These visits are an excellent opportunity for pupils to get a taste of what college is like and also to ask any questions they may have about courses and support.



                                      
 .


  Post 16-   An exciting term, we have begun the Barclays life skills program to help prepare Y11 for the world of work.  Over this term we have had personal visits from a range of post 16 providers.  Blackburne house, Rocket training and Myerscough College have spoken to our pupils, informing them of the possible opportunities available. We would recommend you support your child by actively helping them to apply for their college place or speak to us if you need any help. 




Attendance
 XX pupils achieved 90% or more attendance for the first half term.  XXX   of these pupils achieved 100% attendance  

These attendance figures are a fantastic achievement for pupils at ACE. We will try our best to support pupils and parents so that attendance can continue to improve.




			 

A big thankyou to all staff, and pupils for their commitment and hard work this term. We would like to wish all pupils and their families a happy and safe holiday and hope everyone enjoys a well-deserved rest.

Best Wishes

Wendy Henshaw (Head of ACE)
Mark Hilton (Headteacher)
[bookmark: _GoBack]
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Physical and Social Education
These lessons will give you the opportunity to have fun, be active and learn how to develop your social skills.
The activities on offer will be flexible so that everyone has the chance to take part.

The School Day:
There will be 5/6 lesson times per day.
There is a break between each lesson.
Lessons will only be 50 minutes long.
This should help with concentration and it means you will be able to have more frequent lessons in Maths, English, Science, History and French.


ACE Staff


Lin Loughlin  -   Admin          Lisa Duffy   -         History            Rachel Christian TA
Clare Hassan – Maths		Mark McCarthy-     Maths              Katy Blake           TA
Gary Berkley -   English         Lynne Anders  -     Home tutor     Claire Austin       CAMHS
Ross Crilly-       Science         Jenny Kennedy  -   English/Home tutor      Jacqui Mooney    CAMHS    
Amanda Crilly – Maternity Leave          Natalie Blunsum  - TA
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